June 2024

Principal: Roger Pell Assistant Principal: Rosa Arena

Dear Parents, It’s hard to believe we are already half way through the year. Term 3 begins on Monday July 15.

We have already started to feel the cold weather and Term 3 will be just as cold and most likely wetter. Please
ensure your child has a warm coat or jacket and beanie if needed to be warm when they are outside.

Term 3 dates to remember:

Week of July 29, Life Ed. Van visits school

August 1: School Curriculum Day, children not required at school.

Friday September 20, Last day of term, 2.30 finish.

Grade 5/6 camp. We are currently planning for our first Grade 5/6 camp since 2019. The school has always great-
ly valued the experiences that come with children attending a supervised camp program, but unfortunately
COVID has prevented schools from being able to run camping programs .

We are very pleased to be returning to Silverband Lodge, Hall’s Gap, in November. The school has been to this
camp a number of times over many years and it is a great environment for a school camp. Families can now
complete the deposit and permission process on Sentral. If parents of Grade 5 and 6 students would like any fur-
ther details or wish to discuss the camping program, please contact the office or their child’s teacher.

Art program. Term 3 is going to be an exciting term in the Art Room. Our school has been chosen to be a part of
the Creative Learning Partnerships Project for 2024 led by Creative Victoria.

Our project is called The Colours of our Community. We, as a school, will collaborate with local artists Ruth Hitch-
ens and Hira Salman to celebrate the school’s history and our diverse community. Throughout this project, the
students will gain experience in using clay. They will make clay discs, print patterns and will also glaze their bisque
fired discs. The finalised project will be presented as an installation at our school and displayed at the Fawkner
Festival later in the year. We would like the whole school community to be involved in the project and will be in-
viting the Fawkner Primary School community to join us to create these clay discs in Term 3. There will be more
information to follow soon.

Belinda De Propertis and Asli Yuksel
Arts Specialist Teachers

Staffing. We say a goodbye to Miss Rachel Eggby at the start of Term 3 as her and James prepare for the birth of
their first child, sometime in August. We wish Rachel all the best, and look forward to seeing her new little baby
soon after. We are very pleased to announce that Ms. Teaghan Rooks has been appointed to replace Rachel
while she is on Leave. Teaghan has regularly worked at FPS for the last 2-3 years and is very familiar with our
school and the children. We welcome Teaghan and wish Rachel all the best for the exciting times coming up.

In other staffing news, Mr Scott Miller from 5/6M is not at school at this time and his classes are being covered
by Miss Zoe Clinnick for the foreseeable future. We welcome Zoe who has already developed an excellent rela-
tionship with the children.

We look forward to a big Term 3 and hopefully the children and families have a lovely, relaxing term break.


mailto:asli.yuksel@education.vic.gov.au

FOOD FIGHT 2024

We can’t thank you enough for all your slime-piffing, fundraising magnificence.

It’s been amazing how many schools have jumped on board the Foodbank Food
Fight in its first year, and your school alone raised the equivalent of 15,870
meals—that’s incredible!

Most of all we hope you had fun. From what we saw the kids loved it!

Thanks again from the bottom of our hearts........
And the top of our slime covered heads.

The Team at Foodbank



























